Mr. John T. Doyle, American Sports Publishing Co., 115 Fulton Street, New York City, N.Y.

Dear Hr. Doyle:

It was mighty good of hear from you, too, sir, and along about the same mail came a letter also from Ernie Quigley.

I am glad that we still have some time. George Edwards, of Missouri, who is studying at Ohio State University this summer, has been written to, as well as Frank Root, of Kansas State. These are the coaches who failed us with photographs of their squad. They have been written to just four separate times. But I'll get 'em, yet.

I know you must have a miserable job trying to get stuff in from indolent and careless individuals. Don't tell anybody down south I said this, but the hookworm is bad down there. I am not surprised at all that you had to send to the newspapers to authenticate some of the stuff in the southland.

I am sorry that Mrs. Allen did not know of your son living in Louisville, but of course when she went through there she would not have gotten to see him since, as you report, he is having a wonderful trip in Europe. My, what a swell time he must be having! With your rich acquaintance I am sure that you have given him letters to almost all of the celebrities and salubrities on the continent. I am very sure that he can hit New York with a bang after having spent so many years in Louisville. I agree with you that he should take a shot at the "big time", especially since he has a dad and mother in New York to lend morale.

Mrs. Allen, Jane and Eleanor are staying at the Barbizon plaza, 101 West 58th Street, and I had a letter from her this morning saying that she and the girls are having a wonderful time. Mrs. Allen literally loves New York. But I like Kansas at this time of the year. It is lovely here. You would never know that we ever had a drouth or a hot spell, as it has been the most ideal summer that we have spent here since 1926. But I better quit writing about this, you will think you are getting a letter from a Californian.